Mifflintown Borough
January 6, 2024

The borough council of Mifflintown met on this date in the municipal building at 100 Cross
Street, Mifflintown PA. The meeting was called to order by President Samuel Klinger at 7:00p.
The following were in attendance; Richard Zimmerman Jr, Vice President; Mark Turns Jr, Brian
Baker, Karen Haas, Mark Aurand, maintenance; Zina Klinger, meters; and Robin Saner,
Sec/Treasurer. George Gray was also in attendance. He was here to speak on behalf of his
granddaughter, Willow Campbell on a matter which turned out be an issue between landlord and
tenant.

Zina, meters reported she wrote out 55 tickets for the amount of $670. Meter money collected
was $895.78 for a total of $1515.78 for the month of December. Speaking next was Mark,
maintenance. He reported to council that the Christmas lights and decorations were taken down
and the swags removed from the meters. The basketball hoop was painted and put back together;
he fixed the roof over the BBQ pit at the playground; installed more tread on the ramp out front;
had the truck and skid loader serviced; he made repairs at the borough building; spread stones on
Cross Street. Fermanagh Township knocked down two of our street signs when they were
plowing and said they would replace them. Kyle Kint coming on Mt Luther King Day to take
down a tree by the library. After that there will still be two more trees to do.

Minutes from the previous meeting were approved with a 1 from Haas and a 2" from Baker.
The treasurer’s report was also approved with a 1% from Zimmerman Jr and 2" by Turns Jr. In
correspondence there was one exoneration to be approved by the council and it did with Baker
making the 1% motion and Klinger making the 2". Council instructed Sec Saner to deduct the
spillage fine from Cocolamus Creek Disposal on the next contract payment since they haven’t
paid it so far.

Mayor McGinnis was absent from the meeting. Zimmerman Jr reported on her behalf the NYE
celebration was a success. Good attendance and everyone had a good time. The 5k race went
well also. In old business council will need to make another Police Pension Fund deposit in
January for the amount of $6777. Saner will take care of that with JVB later in the month. New
business President Klinger wanted approval to plug into the borough’s electricity at one of the
poles down by the bridge next year at Christmas for the lights on the Christmas tree. He will run
a wire at his own expense. Baker made a motion 1 with Turns Jr 2™,

Secretary Saner requested February’s meeting be moved to the following week or Monday, Feb
10, 2025. Council agreed. Saner will advertise the change in the paper and have put on the

website. Council voted on the bills to be paid with a motion made by Baker 1% and Haas 2™,

The meeting was adjourned at 7:00p on a motion made 1 by Bakey and 2" by Turns Jr.
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Robin Saner, Secretary/Treasurer President




